Minutes Ruahine User Group Meeting, 7.00pm Monday 19th June 2017
Dannevirke Small Bore Rifle Club 
Present: Janet Wilson (PNMTC & RWP), Jean Garman (MTSC), Ian Patterson (NZDA Manawatu), Mike Charlton (Ruahine NZDA), Vince Payne (Ruahine NZDA), John Beech (FMC and MTSC),Peter Wilson (FMC), Rod Smillie (Hunter/Tramper/Trapper), Dan Elderkamp (CHB Forest and Bird), Peter Meredith (CHB Forest and Bird), Dave Mulinder (Ruahine NZDA HTC), Sheryl Bayliss, Ian Rasmussen (NZDA Manawatu / RWP), Julia Mackie (NTC), Anthony Behrens (PNTMC/FMC/RWP), Chris Todies, John Montgomerie (HTC) 

DOC: Wayne Fowler (Acting Operations Manager, Manawatu - Chair), Shaun Ruddle (Senior Ranger, Rec/Historic, Manawatu), Sue Moore (Senior Ranger, Bio, Manawatu).

Apologies:  Peter Daily, Allanah Irvine, Duncan Toogood.

1. Welcome & introductions

2. Apologies

· As recorded above  

3. Minutes from previous meetings (CM-2986937) & actions arising  

· Aranga Hut – Action: DOC to provide John Beech with update on situation.
· Top Gorge Hut – Action: DOC to contact Nathan Bellamy to see if he is still interested in maintaining the hut and if he would like to conduct a verandah install.

· Track from Top Gorge Hut to Longview/Makaretu Hut Tk – Action: DOC to investigate the concept of cutting a new track to establish an East/West connection.

· Action re text on websites “this hut is maintained by..” on-going Action: DOC 

· Action re PF Olsen Kashmir road pines - on-going Action: DOC awaiting advice from national team

· Action re-sign on the range at Heritage – underway. Action: Tumau to progress.  

· Minimal maintenance list to be re-circulated in minutes. See Appendix 
Closed items where there was further info shared

· Please contact Shaun Ruddle (or any of DOC team) re any Hut Maintenance assistance 

· Toka Biv funding discussed and John B held a discussion around the roof replacement. Agreement was to replace the roof on the structure. 

4. CMS

No further CMS updates were discussed.
5. Huts and Shelters – work undertaken and planned

DOC managed 

Shaun provided an update, as listed below.

· Army volunteers conducted 

i. Track Cut along Yeomans Track, 

ii. Hut services to Ellis, Barlow, Iron Bark  

iii. Minor repairs to 3 structures

iv. Assisted with new signs stipulating the New Route around Iron Bark Hut.

· Rangiwahia Toilet Empty and Firewood, Tap repair and potential bench replacement,

· Sunrise Wind wall, Firewood and Toilet Vent Chimney Repair,

· Longview Firewood, 

· Kiritaki Fire, 

· Kawhatau Cableway Fixed, now functional. 

· Kawhatau access is in its later stages. Planning to open track once the base is functional.

i. New Fire

ii. New water tank stand

· New spouting for Poh Base, old system was stolen.

· Community keen to see the hut painting schedule and have the opportunity to do them. Action: Shaun to locate the hut painting schedule and provide at the next meeting. 

· Discussion:

i. Access to Kawhatau. The requirement for an ‘all weather’ solution was put forward and supported by DOC. Shaun explained that this is to maintain access and to keep the base open. A longterm issue will be looked into and developed over time. 

ii. Longview hut. It was raised that there have been legal proceedings around the suppliers of Shadow Clad. Longview has this cladding and it was suggested that it be investigated if it was still in a suitable condition. 

iii. Alice Nash Hut to Oroua River Track requires a cut and control of Stinging Nettle.

iv. Barlow Hut was mentioned that the cooker is cracked and requires repair. 

v. ‘First Up in the Morning’ was discussed. This is an entry into something like a hut book or wall chart that the first person up in the morning makes. This is how many people slept in the hut that night. This can be compared to Hut Book entries and hut ticket numbers. 

vi. The Backcountry Trust has recently been formed, helps provide funding for volunteers to work on huts and tracks.

Community managed 

· Shaun acknowledged the great state that Te Ekoua Hut was in. 

· Herricks Hut. Rod Smilie discussed the deck work he would like to conduct and would apply for funding through the Outdoor consortium.

· Otukota Hut. Rod Smilie would like a meat safe for this hut.

· Hut Volunteer Maintenance Information: The discussion based around getting information to Hut maintenance groups about work that has been identified appears to have gained no momentum. It was discussed and as an interim measure, it was identified that a phone call or email to Shaun would be the best course of action.

· It was identified that Kylie Biv has timber supplies that have been dropped and have sat for some time.

6. Tracks and roads  

DOC managed 

· Shaun provided a list of the tracks that were cut by the contractors. 

· Discussion

· Kashmir Road – Road has become rough and requires maintenance

· No Mans Rd is in poor condition and requires filling of multiple pot holes. Appears quite urgent. 

· Daphne to Longview track has become vastly overgrown, requires cutting. 

Community managed/work done 

· Army work on Yeomans Track mentioned. 

Business plan for 2017/18

· DOC welcomes members views on priorities for cutting. Looking at having a similar budget.

7. Access 

· Kawhatau Base access discussed. Access through Rangitane Reserve along river. 

· Wakarara Road End discussed and Shaun explained the new layout proposed and the new car park.

· The need for a clear long-term plan for the Ruahine Range to address access into the park was explained.

· Oroua Car park was discussed and the ‘No Dogs’ Signs that were there. Shaun to follow up.

Business plan for 2017/18

· Access would continue to be a specific part of the work programme for SR Rec in the coming year. 

8. Biodiversity

· Stephen Robson has recently completed this year’s wilding pine control. Carried out basal bark spraying from a helicopter throughout most of the tussock lands in the Ruahine Ranges especially around Long View Hut and NE end of park up to No Man’s Road.
· Sue spoke about the planned Battle for Our Birds aerial 1080 operation for the Northern Ruahine ranges to protect kiwi, whio, robins, giant land snails, and threatened plants in the area from rats, stoats and possums.  Factsheets including a map of the proposed consent area were circulated.  Sue also discussed feedback from nearby landowners requesting that the operational area be extended to include the Big Hill Stream catchment and that this was being considered. Action: Sue to send information on pest control in the Landsborough to Vince Payne and info about juvenile kea in the Landsborough to Mike.
9. Other Items

10. Next meeting date: 25th September 7.00pm Palmerston North DOC Office
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